
Dear Dunklin R-5 Stakeholders: 

 

The 2015-2016 school year has gotten off to a great start!  We have welcomed many 

new faces to our staff as well as many new students.    The board and I are very 

encouraged by the amount of positive feedback we have received with regards to the 

start of this school year.  I also want to mention that I have seen a lot of really great 

school spirit lately as well.  We are Blackcats! Great job to everyone, keep up the 

good work! 

 

If you have been to any of the buildings recently, you may or may not have noticed 

that our district is growing.  Many of our buildings are very close to capacity.  Last 

year we had to purchase modular buildings at Pevely Elementary to help with this.  

However, based upon our current numbers and future projections it is very clear- we 

need more space!  This need is not just at Pevely, we need more space district- wide, 

and there are various other facility issues within our campus that also need to be 

addressed.  It is because of these things that we started our Master Facility Planning 

process last year.  This committee- comprised of parents, staff and administration- met 

many times to discuss what we need in order to continue meeting the needs of our 

growing district. As a district, we strive to provide a safe and inviting place to learn.  
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With deteriorating facilities in some areas, in addition to our growth, this has become 

very challenging.   Over the last couple of months the committee began hosting public 

community engagement meetings.  At these meetings they are presenting to our 

stakeholders what the needs are in an effort to gain feedback to help aid in this 

process.  These meetings are very informative.  The next meeting will be held at 

Herculaneum High School in the cafeteria on October 21st beginning at 6:30pm.  If 

you have not attended one, I encourage you to do so.  

 

Assessment data from the 2015 Spring MAP test and  our Annual Performance Report 

(APR) score will be released later this month.  The board, along with administration 

and staff, will be reviewing that data very closely to see where our strengths are, as 

well as where we have opportunity to improve.   This data helps us plan and make 

adjustments that will benefit student achievement and growth.    One way we continue 

to help with student achievement and growth is through our BRAG program.  This 

program of after school tutoring at Pevely Elementary is great!  We appreciate all the 

volunteers who come and give of their time and talents to help the children of our 

district.  This year we are expanding tutoring opportunities at Senn- Thomas Middle 

School and Herculaneum High School.  Bus service is also provided after tutoring to 

make it easier for more children to attend.  If your child needs assistance, please 

contact someone either in the office of their school or their teacher for more 

information.   

 

I would like to encourage your attendance to the upcoming parent teacher conferences 

this month.  I cannot sufficiently stress how being engaged and involved in your 

children’s education promotes better learning.    Our Mission statement is “Educating 

today for a better tomorrow”.  It takes all of us working together to make that happen.  

Thank you to everyone who is helping us on that journey!   
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LETTER FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT 

OF SCHOOLS 

As I write this, the District is in the middle of a series of community engagement meetings for 
the master facility plan.  The first three meetings have been very productive and the fourth 
meeting will have taken place by the time this is published.  If you have not yet been 
involved there is still an opportunity to do so.  There will be two more meetings; both will be 
at the Herculaneum High School cafeteria from 6:30 to 8:30 pm. These two upcoming 
meetings may be the most important of all.  On October 21st, the group will hear financial 
information for completing capital projects and the results of the phone and on-line surveys.  
The group will also start to prioritize the list of projects.  At the November 18 meeting the 
final prioritization list will be developed for the long-term plan.  This list will then be presented 
to the school board by the co-chairs, Amanda Bartosch and Jim Vaughn, who are district 
parents.  I would encourage everyone- parents and all other community members and 
stakeholders- to be involved in the process and attend the final two meetings.   

Congratulations to Mrs. Jill Pickard on being selected for the Emerson Excellence in 
Teaching Award.  Mrs. Pickard will be recognized this fall at a special event sponsored by 
Emerson.  Next spring, the district will be taking nominations for Dunklin R-5 Teacher of the 
Year.  Information will be shared on the website when the nomination process starts.   

Congratulations to Mr. Elmo Blum and Mr. Richard Burchett for their induction into the 
Blackcat Hall of Fame.  They are very deserving of this honor and great representatives of 
the graduates of Herculaneum High School.  If you know others that are deserving of this 
award I would encourage you to nominate them.  Information for this process can be found 
on the district website under Blackcat Alumni.   

Go Blackcats!   

Stan Stratton 
Superintendent   

HHS TEACHER HONORED WITH EMERSON 

EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING AWARD, 

3 DUNKLIN TEACHERS NOMINATED 
The Emerson Excellence in Teaching Awards program, sponsored by Emerson, annually 
recognizes more than 100 educators in the St. Louis metropolitan area – from kindergarten 
teachers to college professors – who are examples of excellence in their field.  One teacher 
from all 3 Dunklin R-5 buildings who serve K-12 students was nominated by their building 
principal as being exemplary staff members who work to carry out our mission of “Educating 
today for a better tomorrow”.  The administration team then discussed and voted to select 
one nominee for the award from the very deserving group of 3.  The 3 nominees were: 

 Mrs. Sherri Moreland, Pevely Elementary School 

 Mrs. Stephanie Headrick, Senn-Thomas Middle School 

 Mrs. Jill Pickard, Herculaneum High School 

 
The Dunklin R-5 School District nominee for 2015 is Mrs. Jill Pickard.  Mrs. Pickard will be 
honored at a ceremony held by Emerson next month, which she will attend with her 
principal, Dr. John Crabtree.  Below is the written recommendation by Dr. Crabtree, which 
summarizes why Mrs. Pickard is an example of excellence in her field. 
 
“It is my pleasure to recommend Mrs. Jill Pickard for the Emerson Excellence in Teaching 
Award.  Twenty-two of her twenty-five years in education have been at Herculaneum High 
School where she is one of the most highly respected teachers by the staff and the student 
body.  Her commitment and professionalism are evident every day in the classroom where 
her day extends well beyond the normal school hours.  Daily, she can be found working with 
students on any subject before and after school.  She is available during summer school to 
help with tutoring or teaching and attends workshops to learn new and innovative ways to 
improve her abilities in the classroom.  Her true care and concern are apparent as she is 
often seen supporting the student body at games, concerts, and plays.  The Herculaneum 
High School student body recognized Mrs. Pickard’s dedication and passion for education 
when they selected her as the 2013 Teacher of the Year.  
 
Mrs. Pickard has been regarded by the administration as a trusted leader of the staff.  She 
has served as a mentor for new teachers to the district providing them guidance and 
support.  Mrs. Pickard has also served on several committees during her time with the 
district, and she has represented the math department as a member of the Professional 
Learning Communities leadership team.  She has spent many hours with other teachers, 
administrators, and parents to develop new and innovative teaching strategies to help 
students succeed in the classroom.  As the math department chair, she was instrumental in 
developing the current math curriculum.  Mrs. Jill Pickard goes above and beyond normal 
teaching and I consider her an excellent representative for this award.”  
 

TWO NEW INDUCTEES INTO 

BLACKCAT HALL OF FAME 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Two Herculaneum High School Graduates were recently inducted into the Blackcat 

Hall of Fame.  Candidates considered for the Hall of Fame have been nominated by 

multiple people in the community. All nominations are reviewed, discussed, and 

voted on by the Hall of Fame Committee consisting of community members, 

alumni, and current staff members.  Candidates are considered for the Hall as 

distinguished alumni, for distinguished service to the school, or both.  The 2015 

inductees, Mr. Elmo Blum and Mr. Richard Burchett, were inducted as 

“Distinguished Alumni”. 

 

Mr. Elmo Blum, Class of 1941, served our country in the Navy after graduating 

from Herculaneum High School.  He went on to become a very successful 

businessman and member of multiple community organizations, and has worked 

tirelessly to help others through various charitable organizations over the years.  At 

the age of 92, Mr. Blum continues to serve the citizens of Jefferson County through 

volunteer work. 

 

Mr. Richard Burkett, Class of 1970, earned a degree in Art Education from 

Southeast Missouri State University.  He immediately put this degree to use to gain 

employment, and has become a well-respected artist around the world through his 

work as a comic book artist.  Mr. Burchett’s work includes multiple DC Comic and 

Marvel Comic titles such as Batman, Superman, The Flash, The Justice League, and 

She-Hulk.  Mr. Burchett also volunteers much of his time to his church and local 

schools teaching art techniques to students. 

 

Hall of Fame weekend activities included a visit with students to share their 

knowledge about the world and being recognized at the Hall of Fame Game on 9/11 

and the Hall of Fame induction ceremony and banquet on 9/12.  Mr. Blum and Mr. 

Burchett also rode in the Homecoming Parade on 9/24.  Congratulations to our 2015 

Blackcat Hall of Fame inductees! 

 

For information on the Blackcat Hall of Fame including nomination information, 

biographies of current-year inductees, and a list of all HOF members, visit the 

Blackcat Alumni page on our district website at www.dunklin.k12.mo.us.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Elmo Blum speaks at the Blackcat Hall 

of Fame Banquet. 

 

 

     

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mr. Richard  Burchett speaks at the Blackcat 

Hall of Fame Banquet. 

 

 

 

 



Happy Fall Taylor Families!  We hope that many of you were able to attend 

the Book Fair, Grandparents Day, and the Fall Festival.   

 

Taylor Early Childhood Staff were invited to participate in the Community 

Build Day for Kade’s Playground.  Several staff members assisted in 

planting and landscaping the playground area. It was a wonderful 

experience and we were so glad to be a part of such a rewarding 

experience.  Once the playground is complete, it should provide our 

community a wonderful place for ALL children to play.   

 

October is full of fun things and one thing we are most excited about is 

sharing your child’s progress with you at Parent Teacher Conferences.  

Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, October 22, 2015 

from 1:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.  We look forward to seeing you there!  

There will be no school on Thursday, October 22 or Friday, October 23, 

2015. 

 

On Friday, October 30, Taylor Early Child will hold our annual Fall Parties 

and trick or treating.  The a.m. session party will be held at 10 a.m. and the 

p.m. session party will be held at 2 p.m.  We ask that you donate at least 
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For updates and District news, including inclement weather school closing infor-

mation, follow Assistant Superintendent Mike Golden on Twitter: 

@DrMikeGolden  

one bag of candy per child to make our trick or treating event a success.  

More information will be sent home. We look forward to seeing you on 

October 30! 

READ, WRITE, RUN PROGRAM 

AT PEVELY ELEMENTARY 
 

Pevely Elementary will be participating in the Go! St. Louis Read, Right, 

Run Marathon program for the second year in a row.  Last year 25 students 

from Pevely Elementary along with 200 other schools participated in the 

program.   

 

The Go! St. Louis Read, Right, and Run Marathon combines three 

important components of education, community service and wellness to 

give students a fun and challenging way to accomplish a goal.  During the 

program the students will meet with their program coordinators, Dawn 

Cappozzo, Lesa Cruzado, Ashley Unger and Lindsay Watson to READ 26 

books, RIGHT the community by doing 26 good deeds/acts of service and 

RUN 26.2 miles individually to add up to a full marathon by April 9, 2016.  

They will participate in the last 1.2 miles of the marathon on April 9, 2016 

in Forest Park representing Pevely Elementary.   

 

Pictured are those who participated in the 2015 program from Pevely 

Elementary. 

PEVELY ELEMENTARY FALL 

FESTIVAL REMINDER!!!!!! 

 

This is a reminder that our 

2nd Annual 

PES Family Fall Festival will be 

Thursday, October 29th from 5:30-8:00.   

RSVP was due 9/29 in order to have an accurate count.   

If your child enrolled after this date, please contact Mrs. Crisel 

at 636-479-5200 ext. 3 or pcrisel@dunklin.k12.mo.us for 

information. 

It will be crowded- we have over 1,600 total students and family 

members who have RSVP’d!! Parking will be available on site 

on a first come, first served basis.  Off site parking and a shuttle 

will also be available.  Parking information will be posted on 

our website and provided to you as the event date approaches. 

This festival was a huge success last year and gives our staff a 

chance to interact with families in a fun atmosphere and to give 

you important information about our programs, and gives our 

families a free night of fun.  We look forward to seeing you on 

the 29th!!! 

mailto:pcrisel@dunklin.k12.mo.us


STMS CREATES STUDENT LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Senn-Thomas Middle School has newly recognized student leaders in the building.  

This group of 16 7th and 8th graders was nominated by their teachers or staff 

member, completed a written application, and sat through a 3-panel interview.  The 

“STMS Leadership Squad” will help create PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention 

Support) lessons for all of the classes, through the use of videos, skits, assemblies, 

and presentations.  They will act as positive role models for others in supporting a 

positive climate and culture for STMS.  They help guide new students through the 

building and help them learn about “The Blackcat Way.”  The Leadership Squad 

will grow second semester and be offered to sixth graders.   

 

Recently, on September 17, 2015, the eighth graders on the Leadership Squad 

attended a Middle School Summit through CharacterPlus entitled, “A Culture of 

Allies: Bullying Prevention through Student Leadership.”  These students met with 

other schools around the St. Louis and IL region.  Ideas were discussed and an 

action plan was created by the students to help improve the climate and culture of 

STMS.  The conference enpowered the students to come back and put their ideas 

into action, which they have done.  Members of the “Leadership Squad” have 

created a survey for all the students in the school to see the positive and negatives.  

Results of the survey will help the students decide what to focus on for the lessons.  

A data wall will be displayed when walking in to STMS so look for the results!  

These students will return in February to share the action plan and results.   

 

On September 24, 2015, other “STMS Leadership Squad” members attended Red 

Ribbon Week Training with 5th graders from the elementary school.  Mr. Ethan 

Fischer, teacher at STMS, and Chelsey Holdinghausen, Grades 3-5 Counselor from 

Pevely Elementary, accompanied these students.  The students attended breakout 

sessions dealing with drug and alcohol prevention.  These students will assist in 

putting together a theme for Red Ribbon Week and activities for the week to help 

promote healthy lifestyles and alternatives to drugs and alcohol.    

Inclement Weather Advisories 
In the event of school closing or early dismissal due to ice or snow we will contact the following radio 

stations:     *KJFF AM 1400     *KMOX AM 1120      KTJJ FM 98.5 

We will also contact the local TV stations: Channels 2, 4 and 5.   
* Stations the school alerts first. 

LETTER FROM STMS PRINCIPAL 

Hello Fair Citizens, 

Be sure to stop by and see our new staff members as well as some staff members 

returning in new roles when you come to STMS P/T Conferences on Oct. 22 

from 1:00pm to 8:00pm!  

Ms. Tracey Payne : SPED / Language Arts Teacher 

Ms. Kimberly House: Assistant Principal (spends time at both STMS & PES)  

Ms. Dawn Vaughn: Full-time Counselor  

This year we have online parent support for our new math curriculum: http://

connected.mcgraw-hill.com Touch base with your student’s math teacher for 

additional info. 

Please ask us about our STMS Chess Club: 70+ students strong & our STMS 

Community Service Club: 100+ students strong.  Ms. Stein sponsors Chess Club & 

Mr. Reece sponsors Community Service Club. 

 1st 2015-16 STMS Parent Advisory Meeting on Thursday October 15, 2015 from 6

-7:00 PM.  We would love to have you attend and hear your input. 

Mr. Brian Johnson, Principal  

4 

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK ON THE 

BLACKCAT NEWS!!!!!! 

The Blackcat News is a quarterly communication tool that we 
use as one way to keep you informed about Dunklin R-5 
School District.  We want this publication to be useful to you 
as a patron of our schools- “Must-Read Material”! 

Is there… 
Something you’ve read that you don’t understand? 
Information that you would like to see included that is 

not? 
Something you want to see more often or less 

frequently? 

We value your input!  Please email your feedback to our 
Assistant Superintendent, Mike Golden, at 

mgolden@dunklin.k12.mo.us 

Don’t use email?  Call Dr. Golden at 636-479-5200 ext. 1. 

mailto:mgolden@dunklin.k12.mo.us


We take our mission of “Educating today for a better tomorrow” seriously.  In 

order to meet this mission and prepare our students for a better tomorrow, we 

need ALL of our students to be here EVERY day possible and to be ON-

TIME to school.  Being late chronically and being absent “here and there” can 

begin to add up quickly.  Most of us can probably agree that it is a fairly 

obvious statement to say that kids that miss a lot of school are going to 

struggle.  But when you look at what research tells us about the impact of 

attendance on student success, it is staggering: 

 

 Missing more than the equivalent of 5% of school (9 days a 

year for Dunklin R-5) puts a student in the at-risk category for 

achievement and graduating on-time. 

 Missing more than the equivalent of 10% of school (more than 

16 days a year for Dunklin R-5) puts a student in the chronic 

absentee category and is a huge red flag and indicator of 

probable struggles ahead. 

 Students who are chronically absent in K or 1st grade are 

almost 40% less likely to read on grade level by 3rd grade or to 

be retained.  These students are then at much greater risk of 

dropping out of high school. 

 Nationally, students who are chronically absent in 6th grade and 

beyond are 3 times more likely to drop out than to graduate 

from high school. 

 9th grade attendance is a better indicator of high school 

graduation than 8th grade test scores. 

Herculaneum High School Rotary Students of the Month 

September Rotary Student of the Month was Kayla Conway. She is the daughter of 

Rick Conway Jr. and Michelle Conway. Kayla is the HHS President of FBLA as 

well as a FBLA district officer for District 9. She is also active in Women’s Choir 

and the musical productions at HHS. Kayla plans to become a nurse anesthetist.  

October Rotary Student of the Month is Madeleine Myers. She is the daughter of 

Mike and Pam Myers. Madeline is the HHS Vice President of FBLA as well as a 

FBLA district officer. She is also in Women’s Choir and participates in the HHS 

theatre program. Madeleine plans to become a nurse anesthetist.  

Guidance Department College Visits 

The following representatives will be visiting Herculaneum High School during 

BOSS time. Interested Juniors and Seniors should sign up in the Guidance Office.  

October 22 - Mineral Area College 

October 27 - St. Louis University 

October 29 - Paul Mitchell 

November 5 - Fontbonne University  

Our goal is to have 100% of our students attending school at least 90% of the 

time.  We believe this goal is not only attainable but absolutely necessary for 

us to meet our mission.  We need all students, parents, and community 

members to help us meet this goal.  Talk to your child’s teacher, our 

administrative team or our guidance department if you have questions about 

how you can help us or if you are in need of assistance to improve your child’s 

attendance.  For more information on the impact of attendance on student 

outcomes, visit www.attendanceworks.com.  

Board Meetings Open to the Public 
The Dunklin R-5 Board of Education meets on a regular basis on the third Tuesday 

of each month. The meetings are held in the Dunklin R-5 Central Office beginning 

at 7:00 p.m. The meetings are open to the public.  

Patrons may view agendas and items from the meetings by going to our website 

www.dunklin.k12.mo.us, clicking on the District tab and clicking on “Paperless 

Board Meetings”. 5 

Class of 2016 Scholarship Information 
Scholarship lists are available in the guidance office, parents and students are 

invited to stop in and pick one up. You can also access the list on the school 

website by clicking on the High School, Counselors Corner link. Scholarship lists 

are always changing as new scholarships become available.  

Herculaneum High School Guidance Department has a Facebook page. Please like 

this page to see updated college visit information as well as reminders for 

scholarship deadlines and other information. 

A+ Information 

The A+ Program requires all male students to register for the Selective Service if 

they are 18. Also, completion of the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student 

Aid) is required prior to graduation. We will be hosting a FAFSA help night in 

early spring. Detailed information will be sent home closer to the date. 

National ACT Test Dates 

December 12, 2015.  Deadline to register is November 6. 

February 6, 2016. Deadline to register is January 8. 

April 9, 2016. Deadline to register is March 4. 

June 11, 2016. Deadline to register is May 6. 

Registration information is in the guidance office. 

District Testing 

Juniors will take the Armed Services Vocational Aptitude Battery on November 

24, 2015. The ASVAB is not only used as a tool for the Armed Services. This 

assessment is also used to assist our students with career exploration and in 

exploring their interests for future planning. 

Freshman will take the ACT Aspire on November 24, 2015. The ACT Aspire is an 

early high school exam, linked to ACT College Readiness benchmarks and is the 

best predictor of performance on the ACT. 

Juniors will take the State ACT Test on April 19, 2016. The State ACT results can 

be used for college entrance.  

 



The beginning of the school year has gotten off to a great start!  The 

teachers and students have been working hard in the classroom and it 

is hard to believe the 1st quarter has come to end.  This new year has 

brought about a few changes from last year.  During open house you 

may have heard teachers discussing My Job, Your Job, Our 

Job.  This approach to curriculum delivery puts emphasis on 

involving students and parents in the learning process.  Students 

worked with teachers at the beginning of the year to set up ground 

rules, learning objectives, and goals for each of their 

classes.  Students were also introduced to different techniques in the 

classroom that helped students track their progress and become more 

involved in how they were learning.  They were also provided with 

techniques in which they could use, with the teacher's guidance, 

strategies for how they learned classroom material.  Part of this 

approach is the use of data binders.  Data binders are a way for 

students to track their grades and work.  Much of this data is 

documented in the students’ laptops.  Students can log into their 

laptop and see how they are doing in their classes.   

Next week the high school will be hosting Parent/Teacher 

conferences in the cafeteria.  On October 22, students will be out of 

school.  Teachers will be working in the morning in professional 

development workshops.  The conferences will begin at 1:00 pm and 

end at 8:00 pm.  All teachers will be in the cafeteria and available to 

speak with all parents.  Beginning at 1:00 pm, parents will be able to 

pick up students 1st quarter report cards and then speak with 

teachers.  I encourage all parents to take this opportunity to meet with 

your son’s/daughter’s teachers.  Keeping an open line of 

communication with teachers can be very productive. 

Last school year we began an Advisory/Boss (Blackcat Opportunity 

for Student Success) Time.  Student performance improved over the 

previous year so we are continuing the program for this year with a 

few adjustments.  This year we moved BOSS Time from after 5th 

period to after 6th period.  We felt students would be better served if 

they attended six periods before BOSS Time.  We are still conducting 

BOSS Time on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday.  On these 

days, students attend tutoring sessions and enrichment activities.  On 

Wednesday, students meet with their advisory teacher and discuss 

grades, attendance, and their overall performance. 

Contact information for the high school staff and office can be found 

on the Dunklin R-V website at www.dunklin.k12.mo.us. 

 

Following is a list of upcoming dates:  

October 22 - No School for Students 

October 22 - Parent Teacher Conferences  

  1:00 - 8:00 pm 

October 23 - No School 

November 11 - No School for Veterans Day 

November 25, 26, 27 - No School for Thanksgiving 

November 30 - No School for Students/Professional Development for 

Teachers 

December 12 - ACT Test 

December 16, 17, 18 - 1st Semester Finals 

December 18 - Early Dismissal (12:15 pm) for Winter Break 

December 19 - January 3 - No School for Winter Break 

January 4 - No School for Students/Professional Development for 

Teachers 

January 5 - Classes Resume 
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Hard work, Dedication and Team Play have 

propelled the Lady Blackcats to a successful 

2015 season. The Lady Cats earned their first 

tournament title in the past ten years at the Cuba 

Tournament played in September, beating 

Viburnum for the championship!   

 

At press time, Varsity held a record of 14-10 

while JV is at 10-7 with 3 regular season games 

remaining. 

 

On Tuesday, September 29, the annual Dig Pink 

Game was played against Festus. A short 

ceremony honoring those whom have battled 

cancer was followed by a small gift given to 

those in attendance that have been affected by 

cancer.  

 

As part of the teams community involvement, 

can goods were collected which resulted in a 

donation of over 500 food items to the Jefferson 

County Rescue Mission! 

 

Seniors were honored at their final home game 

on Thursday, October 8, 2015! The team 

consists of four senior starters: Lani Meyer #9, 

Cailey Metcalf #22, Maddie Shadowens #6 and 

Rebekah Williams #18.  These ladies have had a 

 

Lady Cats form a “Human Breast Cancer Ribbon” 

to honor those who have fought and continue to 

fight cancer 

Let’s go ‘Cats! 

Lady Cats take 1st place at the Cuba Tournament! 

Lady Cats “dig pink”! 

dominating senior season with Rebekah and 

Cailey individually logging in over 100 kills!  
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